
BOARD OF SELECTMEN – May 27, 2015 
 

The meeting of the Board of Selectmen was posted and held at the WCAT Studios, 24 Hemlock Road, Wakefield, MA, 
with Chairwoman Ann McGonigle Santos presiding, Selectman Tiziano Doto, Selectman Paul R. DiNocco, Selectman 
Patrick S. Glynn and Selectwoman Phyllis J. Hull in attendance. Town Administrator Stephen P. Maio, Town Counsel 
Thomas Mullen and Clerk to the Board of Selectman Sherri A. Dalton were present.  Selectwoman Betsy Sheeran and 
Selectman Brian E. Falvey were absent. 
 
Chairwoman Santos called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. and stated that there is a need for executive session to 
discuss the personnel Memorandum of Agreement because an open meeting may have detrimental effect on the 
bargaining position of the Town with the intent of returning to open session. 
Selectman Doto motioned to go in to executive session, seconded by Selectwoman Hull and so voted. 
 
Roll Call 
Selectwoman Hull – yes 
Selectman DiNocco – yes 
Selectman Doto - yes 
Selectman Glynn – yes 
Chairwoman Santos – yes 
 
The Board returned to open session at 7:22 p.m. 
 
Selectman Glynn motioned to accept the regular Board Minutes of May 13, 2015, seconded by Selectman Doto and so 
voted. 
 
Selectman Glynn motioned to approve the request of Hakan Unal of City Taxi and Transportation, Inc. for two Taxicab 
License’s and two Drivers of Taxicabs License’s subject to fingerprinting by the Wakefield Police Department and vehicle 
inspection by the Wakefield Police Department, seconded by Selectman Doto and so voted. 
 
Selectman Glynn motioned to approve the request for a Common Victualler License for Mola Bakery & Café, seconded by 
Selectwoman Hull and so voted. 
 
Selectman DiNocco motioned to approve the request for an Entertainment License for Mola Bakery & Café, seconded by 
Selectman Glynn and so voted. 
 
Selectman Glynn motioned to approve the request for a Common Victualler License for CIBO Café, LLC, seconded by 
Selectman Doto and so voted. 
 
Selectman Glynn motioned to approve the request a Peddle License for Justin Longo for The Road Dog, seconded by 
Selectman DiNocco and so voted. 
 
Selectman DiNocco motioned to approve the request from Sharon Gilley, Director of the Lucius Beebe Memorial Library 
to accept and expend a gift or gifts to the Library in the amount of $5,946.76 from various donors with thanks, seconded 
by Selectman Glynn and so voted. 
 
Comments: 
 
Selectwoman Hull: The Memorial Day events were a big success and Wakefield was awarded a Purple Heart Community; 
received a complaint from a citizen that the flat fee for sewer is too high. 
 



Selectman Glynn: Memorial Day was a first class day; congratulations to Chairwoman Santos and Vice Chairwoman 
Sheeran on their elections to chair and vice chair. 
 
Chairwoman Santos: congratulations to Phyllis Hull regarding addressing the Town on Memorial Day 
 
Selectman Glynn motioned to adjourn at 7:36 p.m., seconded by Selectman Doto and so voted. 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Sherri A. Dalton, Clerk 


